Minutes of Sunrise Elementary Community Council Meeting Meeting Date: March 14th, 2016 Meeting Held in the Conference Room

Meeting called to order at 3:30 pm

Attendance:

Members in Attendance: Toni Gibbons, Kathy Toolson, Katelyn Ballif, Jolene Low, Sheri Egbert, Debbie Lee, Becky Chadwick, Laura Chatterton, Stefani Thatcher, Kelly Haramoto, Stephanie Austin,

Members not in Attendance: Lynette Sessions, Julie Ashcroft, Richelle Andersen, Jana Atkinson, Alicia Vicars

Adoption of Documents:

Approval of February 2016 Minutes

Sheri Egbert moved to approve the February 2016 minutes as read Debbie Lee seconded the motion All in favor

Approval of 2016/2017 School Improvement Plan

Kathy Toolson moved to accept the 2016/2017 school improvement plan as outlined (a copy will be posted on Sunrise's website as soon as it is prepared)

Becky Chadwick seconded the motion

All in favor

Trustlands Funds

Goal: 70% of our students will score at or above proficiency on the Language Arts SAGE assessment. (Spring 2017 assessment)

Four Paraprofessionals to assist with Reading Instruction (30,465)

Two short throw projectors & supplies for installation (3,785)

Upgrade the drive in five teacher's computers (1,000)

Kathy Toolson moved to accept this as our trust lands grant as discussed Katelyn Balliff seconded the motion All in favor

Reports:

Trustland Grant Participation confirmed

Kathy told council members that rather than confirming participation by signing a document, each council member will receive an email asking to confirm their participation in the Trustlands grant.

Fund Raiser (Golf Tournament)

The Smithfield Health Days golf tournament fund raiser will be held May 11th and Sunrise will be receiving some funds from this event. The Smithfield Chamber will help sponsor the tournament. Kathy asked council members to spread the word in order to encourage community participation. There is a need for golf teams and raffle ticket prizes. There will be a note going home to parents asking if anyone would like to help. The money raised is earmarked for Short Throws (projectors) for classrooms. The District will match any money raised up to \$10,000 per year.

Meeting Adjourned

Kathy Toolson moved to close the meeting
Jolene Low seconded the motion
All in favor

Next Meeting: April 11th, 2016